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RIKERS ISLAND INMATE INDICTED FOR HARASSING FEMALE DOC OFFICER 

Defendant Exposed Himself and Ejaculated on Officer 

 

             Bronx District Attorney Darcel D. Clark today announced that a Rikers Island inmate has 

been indicted for Harassment of a female Department of Correction Officer.   

 

District Attorney Clark said, “The defendant allegedly harassed a DOC Officer by 

committing demeaning acts toward her. The victimized officer, a 53-year-old woman, has been 

deeply shaken by this incident. This indictment shows this behavior will not be tolerated. DOC 

Officers should be treated with respect and should not be subjected to repulsive incidents while on 

the job.”  

 

District Attorney Clark said the defendant, Christopher Galliego, 29, an inmate in Rikers 

Island, was arraigned today on Aggravated Harassment of an Employee by an Inmate, second-

degree Obstructing Governmental Administration, and second-degree Harassment before Bronx 

Supreme Court Justice Efrain Alvarado. The defendant is due back in court on March 18, 2022. 

 

According to the investigation, on May 21, 2021, at approximately 7:17 a.m. in the North 

Infirmary Command of Rikers Island, the defendant allegedly called the 53-year-old DOC Officer, 

to his cell gate. When she approached him, he exposed himself to her and ejaculated on her gloves 

and leg. The matter was taken in for testing and was positively identified as seminal fluid.      

  

The case is being prosecuted by Assistant District Attorney Nadia Alirahi of the Rikers Island 

Prosecution Bureau, under the supervision of Francis Alberts, Chief of the Rikers Island 

Prosecution Bureau, and under the overall supervision of Denise Kodjo, Deputy Chief of the 

Investigations Division, and Wanda Perez-Maldonado, Chief of the Investigations Division. 

District Attorney Clark thanked Assistant District Attorney David Slott, Chief of the Forensic 

Sciences Unit, for his assistance. District Attorney Clark thanked DOC Correction Intelligence 

Bureau Investigators John Cammisuli and Walter Holmes for their work on the case.  

 

           An indictment is an accusatory instrument and not proof of a defendant’s guilt. 
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